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Geneva, 1 July 2009
	Ref:


Tel:

Fax:
	TSB Circular 48

+41 22 730 5211 
+41 22 730 5853
	-
To Administrations of Member States of

 the Union;
-
To ITU-D Sector Members;

- T- To ITU-R Sector Members;
- To ITU-T Sector Members;


	E-mail:
	tsbtson@itu.int
	Copy:

-
To the Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau;

-
To the Director of the Radiocommunication Bureau



	Telecommunication Standardization
Bureau
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	Subject:
	Free online access to ITU Operational Bulletin


Dear Sir/Madam,

1
I am pleased to announce that during its 2008 session, the ITU Council decided to offer free online access to the ITU Operational Bulletin (OB) as from 1 January 2010. Internet access will ensure the effective and timely dissemination of numbering information to all Administrations, Recognized Operating Agencies (ROAs) and telecommunication users.

2
The ITU website for the ITU Operational Bulletin is www.itu.int/itu-t/bulletin/index.html and reference to this link can be made on your own website.

3
As from 1 January 2010, the ITU Operational Bulletin will be available in electronic form only and all other types of distribution will cease on that date. However, for those who have difficulties in accessing the above website, a hardcopy can be dispatched on request and payment of a fee.

4
Since 1966, the ITU Operational Bulletin has been the medium through which Administrations and ROAs have communicated among themselves on operational matters such as numbering plans, allocation of new resources, introduction of new networks/operators, maritime communications and other information that is considered useful to the international telecommunication communities worldwide.
5
Free Internet access to the ITU Operational Bulletin will certainly increase its importance as a tool in the global dissemination of accurate and up-to-date information. Your input continues to be essential to ensure that its contents provide users with the best possible numbering information available today. I invite you to use this medium more frequently to disseminate your information by notifying me of any relevant communication by fax: +41 22 730 5853 or by e-mail: tsbdir@itu.int. Furthermore, please do not hesitate to send any suggestions on the improvement of the ITU Operational Bulletin to the above address.
6
I take this opportunity to thank you for your kind cooperation through all these years and I count on your continued support.
Yours faithfully,
Malcolm Johnson

Director of the Telecommunication
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